








ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY
Our annual holiday party is Thursday,
December 2 beginning at 6:30 pm at
the diBagno’s, 608 Harold. Please
bring your favorite dish and/or
beverage to share. This event is always
well attended and lots of fun. Please
join the festivities!

DUES ARE DUE
Annual dues for 2005 are now due
and can be paid at the party or by
using the return envelope enclosed
with this issue of the newsletter. 
Dues are $10 per person.

SPRING 2005 YARD SALE
It’s not to early to begin thinking
about donations for the annual APA
yard sale. The sale is usually in April.
If you are doing pre-holiday
housecleaning or reorganizing, but
sure to set aside those “treasures” for

the sale. This is our major fund raising
event for the year and helps replenish
our esplanade maintenance fund. Brad
and Linda Harmes, 3707 Audubon
Place, will again host the sale.

HOUSTON — ITS WORTH IT
Our own APA neighbor Dave
Thompson is one of the creative minds
behind the “Houston Its Worth It”
campaign. Check out their website at:
http://www.houstonitsworthit.com/

EMAIL UPDATES
We have been relying on more fre-
quent email communication and meet-
ing reminders, with fewer installments
of the printed newsletter. If you are
not currently receiving email updates,
please send your email address to
AudubonPlace@aol.com and we will
add you to the list.
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A Deed Restricted
Community

N E X T  M E E T I N G :

Thursday, 
December 2, 6:30 pm

608 Harold

A U D U B O N  P L A C E
A S S O C I A T I O N  N E W S
N O V E M B E R / D E C E M B E R  2 0 0 4
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K E E P E R S

City Services
3-1-1 

City emergency:
713.834.0600

www.cityofhouston.gov

Public Works
713.837.0600

Westheimer 
Police Storefront 

(no officers dispatched
from this location)
713.284.8604

Police Dispatcher
713.222.3131

Fire Department
713.222.7643

or 9-1-1

Heavy Trash
Second Wednesday 

of the Month

It has been a distinct pleasure and privilege to serve
as APA President the past two years. A highlight has
been the debate, delay, lawsuit and eventually con-
struction on the SPUR 527 project. Now it is time to
pass the baton to another neighbor to lead our fine
organization. By the time you read this newsletter, I
expect that we will have had nominations and elec-
tions for the new year. Come to the Annual Holiday
Party and meet your new officers for 2005! I look
forward to continued involvement with APA.

BRAD HARMES
President

A Message from the President



Join APA!
M E M B E R S H I P  F O R M

Name:__________________________________________________________________________________ Date: ___________________________

Address:_____________________________________________________________________________ Zip Code: _________________________

Home Telephone: ________________________________________ Business Telephone: _________________________________________

Email: __________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Renewing Member _____ New Member _____ Committee Interests: ______________________________________________________

Annual dues:  $10.00 per person        Number of persons __________ Total dues paid $_______________________________

Donation (thanks from Audubon Place) $__________________

Mail to: Audubon Place Association, 2615 Waugh Drive, No. 108, Houston, Texas, 77006. Thank You!   

Audubon Place Association
(APA) is a non-profit 
corporation organized to 
preserve the integrity of one 
of Houston’s unique inner 
city neighborhoods. 

Meetings are held the first
Thursday of the month at
7:30pm, normally at River
Café, 3615 Montrose. 

NEXT MEETING:

Thursday, 
December 2, 6:30 pm
608 Harold

AUDUBON PLACE ASSOCIATION

2615 Waugh Drive, No. 108
Houston Texas 77006
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SPUR 527 Project Update

Quincy Allen, Project Manager from the
Texas Department of Transportation, pro-
vided a very informative update on the
Spur 527 project at the October meeting.
Thanks to good weather, the project is
proceeding ahead of schedule. Phase I
should be completed shortly. Phase II and
Phase III are scheduled for 2005 and
2006 respectively with completion some-
time before the end of 2006... so we are
about one-third through the project.

A significant change beginning with Phase
II will be the re-routing of traffic using
Spur 527 to exit the downtown area. Prior
to tearing down the remaining old ramps,
outbound traffic will be re-routed to the
new future incoming lanes. The current
access to on-ramps on Bagby and Smith
will no longer be accessible. TxDOT will
re-route traffic to provide a left turn
opportunity from Westheimer onto what
will be the re-built exit ramp for the Spur,
to temporarily accommodate outbound
traffic until the project is completed. 

The following update on the
Montrose bridge is from: 
www.southwestcorridor.com

• During the first 2.5 months TxDOT will
build a temporary bridge for south-
bound traffic. The northbound lanes of
Montrose will be reconfigured to accom-
modate one lane in each direction.

• At the end of 2.5 months, TxDOT will
move all traffic on the new temporary
bridge and build a similar temporary
bridge for northbound traffic.

• When TxDOT finishes both temporary
bridges, all four lanes on Montrose will
be reopened. They will remain open for
approximately one year while excavation
under the bridges is completed and the
remaining section of US 59 over
Montrose is removed.

• TxDOT will then begin work on the
permanent arch bridges for Montrose
and it will be necessary to again use the
aforementioned two-lane configuration-
one lane in each direction. 


